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SHRC Commission Meeting

Monday 1st October 2012

Boardroom, SPSO, Edinburgh

10:30 – 15:45

Present: Professor Alan Miller (Chair)


  Professor Kay Hampton


  Matt Smith

In Attendance:  Sharon Barbour (Minute Secretary)



  Duncan Wilson (Head of Legal and Strategy)



  Clare Nicolson (Business Manager)

                          Jenifer Johnston (Item 5.2)

                          Jemma Neville (Item 5.2)

Apologies: Shelagh McCall

1. Minutes of previous meeting 

The minutes of the meeting held on Monday 3rd September 2012 were approved.

2. Declarations of Interest

There were no declarations of interest.

3. Matters arising

· Glasgow Office – CN viewed the office space available at SCVO last week and now needs to firm up on provisions for IT, following a recent meeting with Scotslite. An IT solution has been identified and agreed, although details are to be finalised. The desk space at SCVO would be granted on a license to occupy basis and so would not strictly be a rental agreement. This is of benefit to the Commission, as it would only have a one month notice period. CN also confirmed that she has had a meeting with SPCB, who have no major concerns about the proposed location of the Glasgow desks. She is required to resubmit the original proposal, following on from discussion at that meeting when minor amendments were verbally agreed. 

· UPR – AM provided an update on this matter. The UK review was concluded two weeks ago and most of the recommendations have been accepted by the UK govt. Although there is no UK commitment to an action plan to implement the recommendations, it has committed to further discussion with NHRIs and civic society. The three UK NHRIs sent a letter around the permanent representatives of the Human Rights Council, outlining 3 key points; need of action plan, impact of austerity measures and risk to Human Rights Act . AM orally presented to the UN Human Rights Council on behalf of the three UK NHRIs. The UPR received reasonable press coverage at the time. 

· Police Reform Unit- A brief update was provided.

· Recruitment – The post-holder for Executive Assistant – Projects, commenced employment on 6 September. The post holder for Legal Officer, Human Rights Based Approach (fixed term) commenced employment on 24 September. Vicki Prais, the new post-holder for Legal Officer, HRBA, introduced herself to the Commissioners.

· MS provided an update on the recent meeting he had with the Scottish Government re chairing a working group to establish a complaints procedure for Social Work across Scotland. MS has communicated that he is willing to sit on the working group in an independent capacity, ie not representing the Commission, and awaits Ministerial response concerning his appointment..

4. Chairs Report
The purpose of this month’s Chair Report is to highlight areas of concern which are likely to become the focus of discussion at next month’s UK and Irish NHRI meeting in Belfast. In addition, certain developments present some strategic implications for the Commission. Of particular note, AM confirmed that the EHRC helpline has now been outsourced to a 3rd party effective as of 1 October. This will have a knock on effect for the Commission which will need to factor in this change to its signposting ability. Until now, individual enquirers contacting the Commission have been routinely referred to the EHRC helpline where appropriate, in addition to specific sources of help. However, the mandate of the new helpline provided by the Equality Advisory Support Service (EASS) is significantly different to that previously offered by EHRC. This development led to some discussion and the point was raised that in years to come it is likely that the mandate of the Commission may b eenhanced to accommodate transfer of further powers from London to Edinburgh. AM provided recent examples of equality and human rights mergers which have happened in Europe, including those of the Irish, and Dutch Commissions. 

5. Matters for Decision

Paper 5.1 UK Bill Of Rights Consultation Response

There was support for the draft which has now been submitted by DQ, following comments circulated by email. No further discussion was required.
Paper 5.2 Mapping Publication

The mapping report is to be published over the coming weeks and will be officially launched on 30 October. DW provided a progress report and invited JJ and JN to join the discussion. For review today, is a first draft of the Executive Summary which will also serve as the basis for the participatory consultation. This will be in addition to a virtual portal on the Commission’s website which will ask respondents – does the research reflect your own experience of the gaps and good practices in human rights in Scotland and secondly what should be done about it? 

Mapping timetable 

· On 28 November the members of the Advisory Council will meet for the first time to discuss what conclusions can be drawn from the mapping research and to secure their advice on what needs to be done to formulate an action plan.  

· On 10 December the Commission will host a high-level event to coincide with International Human Rights Day and which will be a key opportunity for an invited group to engage via a series of thematic interactions. The outcome of these interactions will be a significant milestone in the development of a draft national action plan. 

· On 18 April the second and final Advisory Council meeting will take place. A summary was provided by DW as to how the Advisory Council members were selected. 

Mapping launch

· JJ provided an update on arrangements for the launch on 30 October. The 4 key tasks for that date will be to publish the full research from the mapping project (8 chapters & Executive Summary); provide an introduction to SNAP for a general audience; to officially launch the consultation which will finish at the end of March; and to formally announce the membership of the Advisory Council. There will be general media coverage on the day to encourage people to engage with the consultation and introduce SNAP to a wide audience. Arrangements are also being put in place for a parliamentary motion to welcome the publication of the research. The mini website for SNAP will be refreshed on 30 October. The Executive Summary will be published and can be posted to key stakeholders. For any media bids received, JJ has requested that AM and MS make themselves available to promote the message. Finally, an invitee list for 10 December will be finalised and all invites sent out within the next couple of weeks. 

· JN provided an update on outreach work leading up to the launch on 30 October. There will be a number of key events, including the British Institute of Human Rights (BIHR) roadshows, providing opportunities to engage with civil society and regional groups. A film company has also been commissioned to produce a short promo clip. Joint letters to promote SNAP will be co-authored with key organisations to include COSLA, Age Scotland and the STUC. 

10 December Event

Four interactions will be chaired on 10 December, each of which will follow the Commission’s FAIR framework. Keynote speakers are still to be finalised. Commissioners will chair each of the interactions and.the Commissioners agreed to chair the thematic sessions as proposed by DW. It is planned to have approx 20 participants per interaction, although there will be some degree of flexibility. 
General discussion

· KH raised the importance of cost analysis in the delivery of SNAP. 

· All agreed that in order to uphold the principle of realising rights and addressing gaps, it would be necessary to negotiate reasonable and smart objectives that people can commit to. The Commission will also need to focus on capturing umbrella organisations in order to cascade the message and the suggestion was made that the Commission  should consider inviting funders/investors which are committed to community investment and culture change.

· AM confirmed that he will chair a staff interaction to move forward the planning for the 10 December event.

Draft Executive Summary

· The Commission should acknowledge the limitations of the findings which are currently alluded to in the report, and should be explicit in so doing, ie the project  does not claim to comprehensively cover every human rights issue in Scotland. It was reaffirmed that the role of the Commission will be to provide capacity-building and to monitor the implementation of SNAP. Its other role has been to be the catalyst in identifying the need and the means to take it forward. 

6. Background Information (for matters arising)
6.1 Commission Meetings Calendar

There was some discussion around current and future agenda setting and recognition of the need to further develop strategic discussions at Commission meetings. It was noted however, that the Commission is still in a transitional phase with regards to development of the agenda of Commission meetings.
7. Any Other Business

· SPCB framework, shared accounting -  This proposal will need to go to FRAC first for discussion before being discussed at Commission level. There was also some discussion around the budget and potential future cuts. 

· DW provided an update on the Scottish Government historic child abuse consultation document which closes on 12 October. 

· Commission monthly briefings/ lines to take;

· MS updated the Commissioners on recent meetings he and AM have had with Margo MacDonald MSP and COSLA re SNAP engagement.

· The Commissioners expressed thanks to CN and SMC for their work in getting the audit completed. 

Date of next meeting, Friday 2 November in Edinburgh.
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